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  Waves Of Love From Jim 
 

 Our Adult Choir recently sang that Gershwin classic from Porgy and 
Bess…”Summertime, and the livin’ is easy.”  Actually, my hope for you is 
that summertime gives you time in summer to continue going deeper on your 
own spiritual journey. I hope that a little R & R doesn’t deter you from further 
exploration of the possibility of discovering exciting elements from various 
religions, belief systems or understandings which might enlarge your personal 
faith and inspire you to seek your own answers as you work to make a 
difference in the world.  From the late Forrest Church, one of Unitarian 
Universalism’s most respected and beloved ministers, we understand that God 
is not God’s name. God is our name for that which is beyond our 
understanding, possibly greater than all of us and yet also possibly present in 
or between each.   
 
 Unfortunately, our country’s tendency to equate faith with doctrine, 
and then attempt to argue about terminology and commandments, distracts us 
from what faith is actually about. In my understanding, whether faith is 
connected to a God or not, the essence of faith lies in trusting ourselves to 
discover our own deepest truths. Faith is not something we either have or 
don’t have, being either saved or not saved.  Faith is an inner feeling that 
grows as we learn to trust our own deepest experience. Rev. Wes Stevens, one 
of St. Pete’s beloved former ministers, said that trusting your own deepest 
experience takes a kind of tenacity, a kind of courage.  To my mind, then, 
faith is that which transforms our character and guides our deeds. 
  
 This summertime, I’ll continue my tradition of attending other 
churches (both Unitarian Universalist and many others) to learn how other 
faiths create a sacred space, incorporate ritual in a worship service, provide 
moments for deep silence, welcome guests, educate children, and utilize a 
music ministry.  With those summer lessons learned, September will once 
again feature new ideas, new service rituals, new music and new processes 
that will enhance what we already do so well together. 
  
           See “Minister” on page 3……...
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Thank You 
 
This is the last column I will be writing for Scope as President of the Board of 
Trustees. One of my first columns two years ago was about the importance of 
gratitude, and I want to return to that theme now. 
 
I am incredibly grateful to this congregation for the trust and honor you gave me 
in allowing me to serve as president for the past two years. 
 
Who could have known in June 2008 what lay ahead for our church? 
Together we have borne the pain of a minister leaving us under difficult 
circumstances, the heart-wrenching struggle of whether we could open our doors 
to a sexual offender, and a financial crunch that seems to have no end. 
 
 We have grown in numbers, shrunk in numbers, and then grown again. We have 
found the joy of having ministers who give us their very best and then some. 
We have eaten meals, cleaned the church, sung wonderful songs, played, fought 
a little bit, laughed and cried together. 
 
We deepened our commitment to this church by passing a bylaw amendment 
that emphasizes the responsibilities as well as the rights of membership, and 
deepened our commitment to each other by participating in covenant groups. 
 
That I was able to serve in a leadership role through all this has made me a better 
person – more open to all viewpoints, more patient, more confident in my own 
skills and more trusting that the universe is unfolding exactly as it should. This 
experience has enforced my own gratitude to all those who came before, whose 
concerns and love built UU Church of St. Pete into the church it is today. 
 
 This experience has deepened my core belief that all the possibilities of the 
universe lie in the space between any two human beings, and when we connect – 
through a handshake or a hug or even a meeting of the minds – what fills the 
space between us is God, the higher power that allows the best in each of us to 
emerge. 
 
Our journey continues, but I’m stepping back from the head of the line. Teresa 
Kelly, the current board vice president, and others who take the lead now have 
my complete support and gratitude. I’m looking forward to where we will go 
next. 
 
In love and faith, 
 
Margie Manning, President, Board of Trustees 
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Gilmour Gadflies Wants YOU  
 

WHO ARE WE:  We are members and friends of the Unitarian Universalist Church of Saint Petersburg. 
 

WHAT DO WE DO:  To put it simply we eat. We go out as a group once a month (normally the third Sunday 
of each month) and have a no host dinner. We laugh, we talk (not about church), we get to know each other . 
 

HOW MUCH DOES IT COST:  Whatever you eat and drink. We all get separate checks and pay for our 
own. No Membership but having a fun time is required. 
 

HOW DO I BECOME PART OF THE FUN:  Make a reservation  
AT LEAST A WEEK IN ADVANCE  

(if your plans change please let us know we call in a count to the restaurant  
by Tuesday before the event) 

By Calling: ALLEN BECKER (727)341-1511 
 DEAN ROBINSON (727) 322-8028 
 Emailing: Allen Becker at alspasadena@gmail.com 
 Signing up with Allen at a Gadflies event or at Church 

 

We need your name and the number of people coming. 
 

WHERE DO WE GO:  Everywhere you can imagine Scheduled restaurants coming up all at 6:30 pm 
     June 20, 2010  
        Beak’s Old Florida 
     2451 Central Avenue   
        St Petersburg, FL 33713-884 
     www.beaksoldflorida.com 
        (727) 321-9100 
        
 

 “Minister” from page 1. 
    I have a vision for this special place, that as we build an even stronger and larger community here, 
we’ll work together to continue creating a place for inspiring dialogue where reason and emotion are equally 
welcome, a religious home where our music ministry exists side by side with intellectual rigor, a spiritual 
center where we are as open to new spiritual practices as we are to new scientific studies.  
 

 Here in St. Petersburg we have a religious community where love and reason, compassion and 
experimentation, service and justice all flow together.  Over this summer and beyond into the Fall, we’ll live 
and work together as a church family in the same spirit and for the same reasons we do all that we do in life…
to bring Dignity, Meaning, Worth and Joy to all our days. 
 
Waves of love, Jim 

Thanks Again!!!!! 
 

We have recently learned that our anonymous donor has decided to provide additional funds to support UU St. 
Petersburg. There is $2,500 remaining on the initial gift (that we were not able to match under the original 
terms), which the AD indicated would be given to us. Recently, we were informed through the UUA that the 
actual amount will be $10,000! 
 

We wish to thank the AD for their continued generosity, and it is up to each of us to carry the spirit of this gift 
with us as we face the challenges that are ahead. Together we can do amazing things! 
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UUA Trustee Tidbits  
Joan Lund, June 2010  
 
The UUA Board of Trustees held a special meeting May 6th, by teleconference 
to determine what action, if any, we will take regarding General Assembly 
(GA) 2012, scheduled to be held in Phoenix, AZ, in view of the recently 
enacted Arizona SB 1070. This column will reflect our thinking, and the 
decision we made (with thanks to two of my colleagues, Rev.’s Susan Ritchie 
and Jake Morrill for their summaries of our meeting). By the end of our 
meeting, we concluded that a values-first decision would make meeting in a 
location where UUs would be potentially subject to hostile, dangerous, and 
undignified treatment intolerable. We must also acknowledge our solidarity 
with those standing on the side of love within the state requires that not 
meeting in Phoenix represents a deeper, not lesser, engagement with the 
important witness against such hateful legislation. 
 
We voted to include a resolution on the agenda of GA in Minneapolis: 
Whereas the state of Arizona has recently enacted a law—SB 1070—that runs 
counter to our first principle, affirming the worth and dignity of every person, 

 
Whereas the Association stands in solidarity with allies using a widespread 
economic boycott of Arizona as leverage of Love against this hateful 
legislation; 

 
Be it resolved: we will not meet in a state of fear. Accordingly, the Assembly 
hereby: 
· Directs the UUA GA Planning Committee to recommend to the Board of 
Trustees an alternate location for GA 2012 at a location outside the state of 
Arizona; 
· Pledges to generate fro Member Congregations the amount sufficient to 
cancel arrangements in Phoenix for GA 2012; 
· Pledges further to generate an equal or greater amount to fund ongoing 
efforts to Stand on the Side of Love in Arizona; 
Pledges to renew and redouble our efforts to become a multicultural, anti-racist 
Association; to live as a people standing faithfully in opposition to systematic 
racism in our congregations, local communities, and in our own lives. 
 
There are also financial costs for making the decision, and for not making the 
decision. The cost to people in Arizona who could be arrested or treated 
violently because they “look illegal” is obvious, and may be an issue for many 
members of our own congregations. There would also be an impact on our 
UUA from UUs who would boycott a GA in Phoenix. The most serious cost 
would be to our authenticity in declaring our support for the inherent worth 
and dignity of every person. If we are not willing to support our principles with 
action, we sacrifice the heart of our covenant with each other. 
 
Please know I am available for conversation regarding your questions and 
concerns: jlund@uua.org and/or 813-931-9727. Thanks for your support. I 
look forward to seeing many of you at GA. 
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Greetings from your Migrant/Immigrant Ministry   
 
"Conceptual Proposal" for Immigration Reform 
 
With the recent passage of SB1070 in Arizona, and now talk about looking into a similar law here in Florida – here is an 
outline of the Comprehensive immigration Reform legislation being discussed within the U.S. Senate. This is a complex 
and emotionally charged issue. I have attempted to present the main points without overwhelming you with details.  
 
Over the summer the Migrant Ministry will be hosting panels and discussions – providing an opportunity to become 
informed – and hopefully active in supporting solid legislation in this area.  
 
Treatment of Undocumented Immigrants: Would allow the 11 million undocumented immigrants now living in fear 
of deportation to begin a process that could result in legal status.   
*  Undocumented immigrants present in the U.S., assuming no problems are uncovered during a security screening 

process, will be given provisional status with work authorization and ability to travel abroad.   
*  Eligibility will be determined by criteria such acquiring English language skills, passing criminal background and 

security checks, and paying taxes.�R�R 
 
Family Immigration:   Would clear backlogs in the family immigration system over a period of eight years.   
*  Spouses and minor children of permanent residents will be treated as "immediate relatives," putting them in the same 

category as spouses and minor children of U.S. citizens.   
*  Would also allow the permanent partners of U.S. citizens and lawful permanent residents to obtain immigrant visas. 
 
Immigrant Workers:  The proposal for the first time provides a meaningful number of visas for lower-skilled 
immigrants who will be able to come on a special temporary, three-year visa for non-seasonal, non-agricultural workers.  
*  The number of visas available will adjust up and down depending on what is happening in the economy.  It is the lack 

of visas available for these workers in the current system (just 5,000 per year) that has been the main driver of illegal 
immigration. 

*  Current temporary worker programs will have strengthened worker protections, and the agricultural worker program 
(H-2A) will be reformed.  �R�R 

*  Also increases opportunities for high-skilled immigrants to become permanent residents by, among other things, 
offering permanent residence to foreign students who graduate from U.S. universities and eliminating per-country 
visa caps for employment-based immigrants. 

 
Enforcement:  Includes "triggers" that must be met during the eight years that legalizing immigrants are in provisional 
status before they adjust to permanent status.   
*  The triggers include an increase in the Border Patrol, ICE worksite enforcement inspectors, technology and 

infrastructure on the border, increased immigration court resources, and other items.   
*  The US-VISIT exit/entry tracking program will be expanded to all ports of entry.�R�R 
*  Penalties are increased for various violations of immigration law. 
 
Enforcement Accountability:  In addition to a listing of more resources, there are provisions to increase accountability 
of personnel deployed on the border.   
*  Customs and Border Protection officers will receive training on avoiding racial profiling and how to deal with 

vulnerable populations, including children and victims of trafficking.   
*  States will be prohibited from enacting their own immigration rules.   
 
Biometric Social Security Card:  A new method of employment verification that involves a Social Security card with a 
biometric identifier.  Within five years after the date of enactment, the new biometric Social Security card will be the 
only document accepted to prove work authorization.   
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Happenings and Events 

Celebrations 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Darren & Wini 
Stowe 
16th 

 

Birthdays  
  

14th Mile Sawyer 
16th Karen Frank 
22nd Audre Zieres 
28th Dave Coale 

 

A Month of Sundays 
 

6 June "Pastoral Care 
Sunday"  Is it all about 
grief?  What area services are 
available? 
 

13 June    "The Hell You 
Say?"     Jim will lead us in an 
exploration of the concept of a 
hell. 
 

20 June   "What Can We Learn 
From Golf?"  Jim leads us on 
Father's Day examination of the 
royal and ancient game.  
 

27 June   “GA” Mark Spivey fills 
us in. 

FreeCycle 
 
Kitchen utensils, dishes, etc. on 
the counter under the kitchen pass 
through are available for takers. 
Leftovers will go to charity.  The 
Kitchen Fairies  

Covenant Groups Take a Different Turn for the summer 
�

The covenant groups had their last official meeting in the month of May and will return once again in the 
fall.  The good news is that we will have a summer covenant group that will have the same concept, 
connecting to others, with a different format.   The Group will meet on Sunday, June 13, July 11, and August 
8 -- bring a bag lunch.   The group will meet from 12:30 - 2:00 at the church. It will be an opportunity to 
continue to connect and share.  Everyone in our community is cordially invited to join any one or all of these 
meetings whether or not they attended a covenant group this past year.  We really encourage people to 
explore the richness of a covenant group this summer. 
 
Also, the covenant group facilitators are meeting in July to plan our covenant group program for the coming 
church year.  We encourage anyone who has thoughts about topics or changes in the process to please 
contact one of the facilitators by phone or email or in person:  Dean Robinson, Dave Coale, Sally Carville, 
Tina Spangler, Robb Sanborn, or Dorothy Byrne.  We are also looking for people who might be willing to 
serve as co-facilitators of covenant groups this coming fall. Training will be provided.  Again, please talk to 
one of the facilitators to get more details.  

Faith Community Nursing Program 
 
The Board of Trustees has voted to reinstate the Faith Community nursing program at UU St. Pete.  Rose 
Farrow has generously volunteered to serve as our nurse and lead this initiative.  Stay tuned for more 
information!  
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Take a Stand Against Florida’s Adoption Ban�
The ACLU presents: 

Town Hall Meeting  
When: Friday, June 18th, 7-8:30 p.m. 
Where: King of Peace MCC Church (3150 5th Ave. North, St. Petersburg, Florida) 
Panel Discussion Featuring: Shelbi Day, (ACLU-FL LGBT Advocacy Project Staff Attorney), Martin Gill (ACLU plaintiff in 
lawsuit to overturn adoption ban), and Nadine Smith (Equality Florida Executive Director). ACLU-FL Director of Communications 
Brandon Hensler will moderate a panel discussion about Florida’s adoption ban, the ACLU’s legal challenge, and past and current 
legislative efforts to overturn the ban. Q&A to follow. Free and open to the public. Registration not required, but those who register 
by close of business on June 4, 2010 will be eligible to win a $100 gift certificate to Target (must attend the event to be eligible). 
Register here. 

 
Adoption Training  
When: Saturday, June 19th, 12–4 p.m. 
Where: King of Peace MCC Church (3150 5th Ave. North, St. Petersburg, Florida) 
**Light lunch provided.** 

 
Glaad Adult Speaker & Media Training 
Adult Training  
Learn the basic skills and information necessary to take a stand against Florida’s ban on adoption by gays and lesbians. You will 
learn how to support the lawsuit challenging Florida’s ban on gay adoption by changing the hearts and minds of your friends, 
neighbors, and communities. Learn more about the training and register here. 
While adults are learning to speak out on the adoption ban, children can take part in meaningful activities, too: 

 
Family Equality Council Programming 
Youth Programming 
Family Equality Council will provide programming for youth ages 9-13, which focuses on increasing self-esteem, building 
community, and developing leadership skills in the context of age-specific issues such as responding to bullying and engaging social 
media. In addition to providing a platform of support, this training is intended to prepare youth to tell their personal stories in support 
of efforts to repeal Florida’s adoption ban. 
 
Children’s Programming 
Family Equality Council will provide programming designed for children 3 to 8. The children’s programming focuses on celebrating 
LGBT and all loving families through arts & crafts, games, stories, and more! 
**Registration for Adult Training and Youth and Children’s Programming is required, so be sure to register yourself and your child
(ren) – space is limited! Please note, only adults 18 years of age or older will be permitted in the adult trainings.  
 
Register now. 
Early Bird Registration: Register yourself and your children by June 4, 2010 and be eligible for give-aways including a $100 gift 
certificate for groceries (adults only) and two $50 gift certificates to Target (children and youth only). Winners will be announced 
immediately after the training and you must be present to win. 
 
Florida’s law barring gay people from adopting hurts children and families. It is the only law in the country that 
categorically prohibits gay men and lesbians from adopting.  
 
In 2008, a Miami circuit judge found Florida’s adoption ban unconstitutional, but the ban is still in effect while the case is 
pending in the appellate court. This historic victory is in jeopardy and we need your help to educate Floridians on the 
harmful effects of the adoption ban and why the law must be overturned. 
Join us for a free training. Help overturn Florida’s adoption ban. 
 
For more information, contact us at (813) 254-3320 or training@aclufl.org.  
In partnership with: Securing Our Children’s Rights (SOCR), National Center for Lesbian Rights (NCLR), Florida Together, 
ACLU of Florida Pinellas Chapter, ACLU of Florida Tampa Chapter, King of Peace MCC Church.  
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Coffee ministry 
 

Volunteers are needed to make coffee prior to Sunday Worship services.  
This involves getting to church early - about 9 a.m. is the best time - to start preparing the coffee. 
Instructions to prepare the coffee are in the kitchen by the pantry, as is a sign-up sheet.  
We already have volunteers through the end of June, but we need volunteers beginning in July and going 
forward.  
 
If there is no volunteer for a particular Sunday, there won't be any coffee.  

Thoughts from the R.E. Office  
 

R.E. Summer Plans  
 
Everyone in our R.E. program is looking forward to a lively summer! Because this tends to be the 
time of year when many families vacation, we will be adopting a more laid-back curriculum while 
school is out.  
 
We’re assembling some material from other congregations’ “Harry Potter Camp” themed activities, 
and other fun learning tools. We also hope to coordinate with other cluster churches to host some 
fantastic kids’ activities during the PRIDE celebration.  
 
If you will be out of town and missing a service, it’s not too “cheezy” to hold your own family 
meeting. This can be something as simple as announcing, “Okay, guys, let’s all sit in the motel 
breakfast nook and talk about something a little more spiritual than last night’s re-runs.” Open with a 
few words about being grateful to be together as a family, have someone lead a brief mediation, talk 
about the beauty of the land you’re driving through, and maybe even close with a song (if the people 
at the next table don’t mind). Sunday family meetings are a great way to keep your child in touch 
with his or her spiritual feelings when you’re out of your normal weekly routine. 
 
Careena Cornette, DRE  

Because of illegal use/abuse of our dumpster,  
it is now being kept locked when not in use by us. The key for the lock is the same as the key for the back gate 
and is kept in the copier room clearly labeled. There is also a new lock on the shed and its key is with the 
dumpster/gate key. 
It is not necessary to unlock the dumpster for trash pick up by the city as the trucks have the ability to open 
them mechanically. 
This will help us keep our alley tidier.      Thanks, Building and Grounds 
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You Absolutely Do Not Want to Miss this!!!!!!! 
 

Una Voce, The Florida Men’s Chorale. 
 
Once again one of our associates has consented to lend his voice to the already world renowned  
For those of you that attended their Holiday concert, their Spring concert is in a more serious vein. The theme 
is making the world a better place to live, One Voice at a time. Music from all over the world will be 
presented, including Sakura from Japan, Hirtencour from Germany, and Dirait-on from France; plus many, 
many more. This concert has the power in voice and word to bring together our world and our recognition of 
opinions that can make a difference. Tickets are available from Peter in the office or call him at 727-643-
6861.  
 

Concert dates and venues are as follows: 
Saturday, June 12th, 8:00 p.m. at First Presbyterian Church on Beach Drive. 
Sunday, June 13th, 3:00 p.m. at Trinity Presbyterian Church in Clearwater. 
Saturday, June 19th, 8:00 p.m. at St. Andrews Episcopal Church in Tampa. 
Sunday, June 20th, 3:00 P.m. at Seminole Heights United Methodist in Tampa. 
 
Tickets are $20 in advance or $25 at the door. Get a party together, join your emotions with us, and let the 
spirit of the performance on throughout your life.  
 
 

 

Help Needed 
��

· Help UU St. Pete Defray Costs 
· Maintain Our Historic Building  
· Build A Team -- Make Friends 
·  
At the end of May, we lose income from the Trop.  
 
We need to continue to operate UU St. Pete. You can help by working with others on assorted, assigned chores 
and special projects (to be announced). 
For regular chores this might be about 2 hours at a time, per schedule. The number of days worked is up to 
you. 
 
On-going chores would likely be scheduled during the week when there are other people in the building and on 
Sundays, before and after the service. Regular tasks include things such as setting up/taking down tables, light 
sweeping, checking bathrooms for supplies, picking up the yard, emptying trash. 
 
Please sign up with Tina Spangler or Laurie Clement. Also, we hope to have an online form up soon. 
A schedule for on-going and specific needs and times will follow. 
 
We are also seeking volunteers for the Building and Grounds Committee, which meets the first Thursday of 
each month from 5:00-7:00pm. 
 
Reminder: whether or not you can volunteer time, each of us can be helpful by observing and identifying 
additional needs, reporting to B&G or picking up and keeping this beautiful building clean.  



Notes from the Music Ministry 
 

 Did we make a difference in the musical world this year…or what?  My deepest gratitude to all those 
who were involved in the music ministry in 2009-2010 season.  I’ll spend part of this summer savoring last 
September through May’s fond memories of 60 Adult Choir songs, 8 Handbell Ringer pieces, 4 Children’s 
Choir songs, 42 organ postludes, 284 piano and MIDI hymns, accompaniments and offerings, and our two 
intergenerational musicals ‘Twas and WYUU. 
 
 So…what’s happening in the Fall?  How about 60 more Adult Choir songs including music by 
composers such as Bernstein, Handel, Mendelssohn, Gershwin, Sondheim and Rodgers & Hammerstein.  
We’ll sing Broadway, Classical, Folk, and some original pieces written just for UUSP.  How about 10 more 
Handbell Ringer pieces that our ding-a-lings can take “on the road” as we offer our gift of music outside of 
UUSP?  How about 5 Children’s Choir songs including an anthem that the kids will compose themselves?  
How about adding the kiddos more often to the Adult Choir for even more intergenerational experiences? 
 
 Next steps…let’s grow our band! Thanks to Dorothy and the FredSS, our volunteer musicians provided 
hymn accompaniments with the piano and MIDI this past season.  Next Fall we’d love to add drums, 
woodwinds and brass to this band we’ll name…UU2! 
 
 This winter we’ll continue our holiday tradition by coming together in another intergenerational 
musical featuring children, youth and adults. The musical play “December,” will feature five storyteller/
singers representing Christmas, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa, Winter Solstice and Al Hijra.  Each storyteller will 
compete to present their religious story as being the best one in December, yet the musical will end with a UU 
twist. December 19 will once again be all about our wonderful community coming together in this special 
place to experience a magical moment on Sunday morning. 
 
 Adult Choir, Children’s Choir, Handbell Ringers, Intergenerational Choir, Guest Artists, organ 
postludes, piano medleys, band lead hymns, MIDI keyboard preludes and offerings, two intergenerational 
musicals…sounds like a fun Fall.  Music at UUSP is all about community, sharing the love we feel in this 
special place.  There’s a place waiting for you at any of these activities listed below…see you soon! 
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 Pride Worship service 
 
Unitarian Universalist Church of St. Petersburg is hosting a Worship service on Friday, June 25, at 6:30 p.m., 
in advance of and in commemoration of St. Pete Pride on Saturday, June 26. 
 
This will be a lay-led service and all are welcome and encouraged to attend. I hope this service has the same 
sense of love and celebration that occurs during the Pride event itself. 
 
We hope to have participation in the service from every church in the West Central Cluster, including strong 
participation from UUSP. There will be a part for anyone who wants one – lighting the chalice, readings, 
singing, a homily (or two if they are short), the benediction, etc. Also needed are greeters and ushers, as 
well organizers for a reception after the service, and people to bring dessert-type items to share. 
 
To volunteer or for more information please contact Margie Manning at margiem821@tampabay.rr.com or at 
727-374-0570.�� 
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UUSP Mission Statement 
	

“Providing a compassionate and welcoming community, inspiring spiritual and 
intellectual growth, and serving as a  beacon for social activism and service.” 


